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Volodina, Tatiana

From: King, Hayley <hayley.king@norfolk.gov.uk>
Sent: 23 September 2022 13:31
To: TRANSPORTINFRASTRUCTURE
Subject: Network Rail (Cambridge Re-Signalling) TWAO
Attachments: Transport and Works Act 1992 Land Plan - Cambridge Re-Signalling.jpg; The 

Transport and Works Act 1992 - Cambridge Re-Signalling Draft Order.docx; Overlay 
of Highway Boundary and Land Plan.jpg

Good afternoon, 
 
Your query has reached the Legal Orders and Registers Team. We are responsible for 
responding to Notices to Acquire Land/Rights in Land Compulsorily under The Transport and 
Works Act 1992 as the Highway Authority.  

I have completed an internal consultation of the proposal and we have the following comments 
and objections:  

We have no concerns regarding the areas 910 and 911.  

We are, however, concerned for the areas 902, 908 (in part) and 909 (in part).  

I have identified that sections of both 908 and 909 on your Land Plan overlap with the Highway 
Boundary, this was not shown on your original Plan. I have attached a map overlay to highlight 
this. The areas marked orange are where your Land Plan overlaps with the Highway Boundary. 
You will see the 3 areas mentioned in the Notice, plus an additional, larger area that partly 
overlaps with 908 and 909.  

It is difficult to provide meaningful comment due to the lack of detail shown within the submitted 
plans and in the absence of any certainty regarding what the planned works actually consist of. 
For example, we would have concern with regard to stopping up and the erection of a fence or 
similar structure in areas of highway in 902, 908 & 909 as these are likely to diminish the available 
visibility from the existing agricultural accesses onto the highway, which would be potentially 
detrimental to highway safety. 

We are of course happy to discuss the plan further in order to satisfy all parties and their interests, 
as further discussions / clarification may result in these concerns being addressed. However, as I 
am sure that you will appreciate we have a responsibility to safeguard the Highway verge and 
visibility for vehicular access to the Highway. 

Therefore, as things currently stand, we must Object. 

If I can be of any further assistance, please don’t hesitate to get back in touch. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Hayley King 
Register and Records Officer 
Community and Environmental Services 
Telephone: 01493 448390 
County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH  
Email: legalordersandregisters@norfolk.gov.uk 
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My normal working hours are Monday - Thursday 08:30-14:00 and Friday 08:30-17:00 
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